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Letter from Pastor Bobby 
Happy New Year First Methodist Stanton Family!

I am typically not a person that makes new years resolutions or picks out a word for the year, but God led me to do 
that last year.  Last year’s word was Gratitude.  I felt God leading me to be intentional about recognizing His 
presence, goodness, and gifts in my life.  I also encouraged all of you do look for the reasons you have to be 

thankful and gratitude towards God over 2024.  It was a great and eye-opening experience for me and I hope it 
was for you too.

This year, I’ve felt God leading me to do the same thing and this year’s word is Amazed.  Within the next couple of 
weeks, we will have “Amazed By God” jars for you to take home to keep tabs on all the ways God amazes us 

throughout 2025.  I have a suspicion God will surprise us all!

Thank Yous From 2024

Thank you for once again taking part in the Angel Tree provide Christmas gifts for the children at the Josiah and 
Bethany Children’s Home in Reynosa, Mexico.  Through your generosity, we provided gifts for the seven children 

living there plus a large monetary gift for the children’s home.  This year AJ Ireton and I were able to go into 
Reynosa to visit the Children’s Home and the children that live there.  All of the children expressed their gratitude 
for the gifts.  They were all very kind and appreciative.  Pastor Alex and his wife Laura expressed their thanks as 

well.  Please take a look at the picture of the children and gifts in the newsletter.

 Thank you for another wonderful Advent and Christmas Season!  A special thank yous goes to Laura Alberts, 
Kayla Nichols, and Karis Carstensen for organizing the decorating, and thank you to all who came out to 

decorate.  When you see Laura, Kayla, or Karis around the church, be sure to tell them THANK YOU!

The Methodist Activities Center (The MAC)

 Our new building is almost complete.  (I know we’ve been saying that for a lot longer than we anticipated, but 
it’s actually true, I promise.)  Please continue to be in prayer for the discipleship, outreach, missions, and 

evangelistic ministries that we will be able to put on and host.  Our N.O.W. Group, Karis, and all of the 
discipleship staff are working on plans to utilize the MAC for God’s glory and increase the size of His Kingdom.

Upcoming in January

 First, Cheryl and I are still in awe and want to continue to express our thanks and gratitude to the church for 
the wonderful and amazing Pastor’s Appreciation gift you all gave in 2024.  (The Bahamas vacation you gave 

Cheryl and I should cover Pastor’s Appreciation Month for the next several years! )  Cheryl and I will be out for two 
Sundays as we will be traveling to and from the Bahamas.  The first Sunday is January 26th and our Presiding 

Elder/District Superintendent Rich Jones will be our guest preacher.  The following Sunday, February 2nd, Karis 
will be preaching.  We will postpone the sacrament of communion to the following Sunday, February 9 th.

 Thank again for a wonderful year of ministry in 2024, and I look forward to another exciting and grace-filled 
year of experiencing and sharing God’s love and grace with you all in 2025!

God Bless,

Pastor Bobby
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